
As I sit here covered in green face paint from sports day, recovering from the exertion of singing
Mama Mia in the concert, I can reflect on what has been an amazing year at Bramfield. So many

events, successes and experiences that are too numerous to name. However, I am sure that you will
read about many of them in these pages.

We have just completed activities weeks including two amazing sports days during which the boys
were an absolute credit to themselves and the school. The highlights from those days for me were
watching Taylon’s grandad running in the parents’ race and from the upper school day, it had to be
the staff team annihilating the boys in the tug of war. My thanks to Tommy and Jamie for all their

efforts to organise two memorable events.

Other activities included Gravity, Escape Rooms, Fishing, Pleasure wood hills, bowling to mention a
few. This was organised by our brilliant Learning Mentors and the staff and boys came together for
some enjoyable and memorable experiences. I missed the water fight – again as I was on a course.

Maybe next year, the Killer Whale will make his debut!

We have just had the end of year concert and as ever, the boys were amazing. I was in awe at Harry
Robinson’s guitar playing and it was wonderful to see Jayden Paul singing. Year 11 boys Miles,

Jayden and Dylan all returned for one last hurrah and thank you to Chris for bringing the event to a
close with a memorable rendition of Sweet Caroline. Thanks as ever to our wonderful music teacher

Matt.

We completed a very successful exam season this term and I am really pleased by the positive
attitudes of all the boys that sat exams this summer. Fingers crossed for some great results in

August. Thank you to Mark and his team for supporting the year 11s through this stressful time.

This term the boys and staff have raised over a thousand pounds for Education Awareness
Foundation that provides education and care for vulnerable children in India.

This was an amazing effort and well done to all involved, especially Kirby, who raised £340 diving out
of an aeroplane.

I hope you enjoy a wonderful summer and look forward to seeing everyone again in September. I will
share with you the poem that our much loved receptionist, Jan, read out to the staff when she

retired this week.
Ben Price
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From a scared little boy, to a confident teen
That is what you do!

From the kicking and screaming, to a GCSE
That is what you do!

From sitting alone, afraid to speak, to playing football on the field
That is what you do!

From needing staff to help get out of a taxi, to running in alone
That is what you do!

It has been a privilege to see you work
Through all the noise and stress

To celebrate all the little wins
Amidst the chaos and the mess

Yes, of course there are tears and difficult days
There are bruises, some bumps or a chase

But there is also the deep satisfaction
When a hurting boy finds his safe place

I will miss all the laughs and the madness
That has become so 8run of the mill9

But one thing I will certainly not miss
Is that song Castle on the Hill!!!!

 I will be forever personally grateful
For the care you9ve shown to me

The compassion and understanding
Beyond anything I9ve ever seen

So as I bid you all a fond farewell
I am truly sad to part

But I can say sincerely
Bramfield House is always in my heart



For Media GCSE, we have been designing magazine front covers, contents pages and double page
spreads. The student have made magazines about Horses, Minecraft and horror films and have
really challenged themselves in improving their design skills. The students designed their own

logos, mast heads and even created surveys to decide how best to make their magazine appeal to
their target audience. 

MEDIAMEDIA

PHOTOGRAPHYPHOTOGRAPHY

We have been completing a lot of interesting work in photography and in
Bramfield Boy. Our Key Stage 3 groups have been experimenting with making light trails, photo stories

and using mirrors to take photos with reflections. They were also inspired by other photographers to take
photos using Lego figures. In Key Stage 4, the GCSE pupils have been busily developing their portfolios
by looking at the themes of symmetry, abstraction and more commercial methods of photography. In

Bramfield Boy, we completed a Found Photography project where we took photos of interesting items we
found out and about in the local area.



It’s been a busy and joyful summer term here at the farm! We recently welcomed four baby
guinea pigs, all of whom have already found loving new homes. Alongside them, a group of fluffy

baby chicks hatched earlier in the term, bringing lots of excitement and energy.
Most recently, we were delighted by the arrival of six adorable baby ducks, who have quickly

become a favourite with everyone. With so many new additions, the farm has been full of life and
activity!

DOWN THE FARMDOWN THE FARM

3 students from Ash Class completed a 4 day work experience and achieved an Entry Level 3
Painting and Decorating qualification. They worked really hard as a team and followed

instructions from the team leaders as well as meeting new people on the course. The class team
are really proud of the way the boys worked and the skills that they have learnt.

Well done to Keane, Lewis and Rhoen!

WORK EXPERIENCEWORK EXPERIENCE



WIMBLEDONWIMBLEDON

What a memorable day our group enjoyed at the Wimbledon Tennis Championships. Despite a few
dramatic skies, spirits remained high as we soaked up the quintessentially British atmosphere.

Our first highlight was the enthralling match between Karen Khachanov and Kamil Majchrzak. Both
players demonstrated remarkable skill and stamina, but it was Khachanov’s thunderous serves

and precise groundstrokes that ultimately clinched the victory. The students were spellbound as
rallies stretched into thrilling, nail‑biting exchanges—an excellent opportunity to witness

world‑class tennis in action.
Mid‑afternoon, dark clouds rolled in and heavy rain accompanied by distant thunder threatened
to put a dampener on our outing. Resourcefully, the group sought shelter beneath the Pavilion

Roof and tucked in under a cosy umbrella within the South Village. While the rain drummed
overhead, everyone remained in good spirits, munching on biscuits and talking about their

highlights of the match.
No trip to Wimbledon would be complete without indulging in the iconic strawberries and cream.
With rain‑cleared skies above, the staff and students ascended the gentle slopes of Henman Hill,
boxes in hand, to savour this delightful treat. Juicy, ripe strawberries paired with softly whipped

cream made for the perfect pick‑me‑up.
 As we returned home, everyone agreed that the combination of world‑class tennis, a dash of

summer weather drama and that timeless Wimbledon indulgence made for an unforgettable day.
Thank you to all the staff for your support and volunteering your Sunday in making this trip

possible.



As we come to the end of a busy summer term, we can look back and see how pupils in KS3 have been
developing their making skills through a range of creative projects. Many of the boys have built

flapping bird mobiles, ball bearing travel games, wooden toolboxes and simple automata's, looking at
how cam mechanisms work and gaining confidence with tools and materials. Alongside this, they’ve

designed their own superhero models and created packaging to hold and present their final products.
It’s been a productive term with a sound mix of practical learning and design thinking.

In KS4, our GCSE pupils have been learning about renowned designers such as Frank Gehry, Zaha
Hadid and the Memphis Group, leading ontothem trying out ideas in similar design styles. This led
onto a design-and-make stage of the project focusing on creating bird/ bee habitats, where pupils

used their research and experiment outcomes to inform their ideas. There’s been steady progress and
a clear improvement in independence, with some thoughtful and well-made results to end the term.

Have a great summer.
Paul T :)

3D DESIGN3D DESIGN

INK FESTIVALINK FESTIVAL

We were recently contacted by the INK Festival, who
offered to perform a play for some of our students—

and what an opportunity it was. The play, The
Drummer Boy, told the story of Jake, a talented young

footballer training with the Ipswich Town Academy,
with bright prospects, strong grades, and a

blossoming new relationship.
However, when Jake was unexpectedly released from

the academy, his world began to unravel. His
academic performance declined, and he parted ways
with his girlfriend. With time—and the support of that
same ex-girlfriend—Jake sought help, refocused on his

goals, and began studying for his A Levels.
The performance was deeply moving and brilliantly
delivered. Our students were outstanding in their
conduct throughout, engaging with maturity and

respect. It was a memorable experience all around.



What a splendid two days our Bronze Award participants have just enjoyed on their expedition!
Bright sunshine greeted the group as they set off on Monday morning, and the balmy weather

continued to shine down upon them right through to Tuesday afternoon.
From the outset, the teams impressed us with their map‑reading prowess. Navigating undulating

terrain with confidence, they even chose to extend their planned route by an extra 5 km to
challenge their endurance. This decision paid dividends, as the keen walkers clocked up record

distances and made it to camp brimming with a well‑earned sense of achievement.
Once the tents were pitched, teamwork shone as brightly as the sun. Groups pooled their efforts to

prepare supper—chopping vegetables, lighting stoves and washing up with only the gentlest of
reminders. Laughter rang out across the campsite, proving that cooperation makes even the

simplest tasks thoroughly enjoyable.
In a moment of unexpected hilarity 2 hours into the start of Day 2, our participant Miles was

holding aloft a perfectly stacked BLT when a brazen seagull swooped in and plucked it straight from
his hand—right before the eyes of the entire group! Undeterred by this cheeky aerial theft, Miles

simply laughed it off and made an enjoyable memory of the expedition.
 During the final two hours of walking, the landscape transformed. Lush greenery, bamboo‑like

reeds by the stream and the gentle hum of unfamiliar birdcalls transported everyone’s imagination
straight to the jungles of South‑East Asia. Spirits soared as the group half‑expected to spot a

distant pagoda around the next bend!
As we pack up and look forward to the group completing their Duke of Edinburgh programme, we
congratulate every young person for their resilience, resourcefulness and unerring good humour.

Parents can be very proud indeed!

DUKE OF EDINBURGHDUKE OF EDINBURGH



Max Barclay Visits Bramfield House
On 7th July, students at Bramfield House enjoyed a
fascinating visit from Max Barclay, Senior Curator at

the Natural History Museum. Max spoke about his
recent expedition to the Amazon rainforest in

Bolivia, where he collected rare beetles in one of the
world’s most biodiverse regions.

He shared exciting stories about camping in the
jungle, searching for insects, and preparing

specimens for the museum. Max also brought a
selection of beetles from the museum’s collection,
giving students a chance to see real, exotic insects

up close.
His talk inspired curiosity and showed how

important insects are to science and the
environment. A big thank you to Max for sharing his

passion and knowledge with us!

Middle school classes took a trip out to our local fire station where we learnt about how a
retained fire station functions. The fire fighters gave us a tour of the station allowing us to try

on their breathing apparatus and uniform which was enjoyed by boys and staff!
We looked at all the equipment on the fire engine learning about how all the items work and

what situations they would be used in.

FIRE-STATION VISITFIRE-STATION VISIT

MAX BARCLAY VISITMAX BARCLAY VISIT



This term has seen us continue with our journey towards sustainability. We have continued
to compost all of our food waste and recycle where we can. Our wildflower meadow is
beginning to flourish with more wildflowers. The school site is brimming with bees and
butterflies attracted to the flowers on site including a magnificent buddleia known as a
butterfly bush. The swift boxes haven9t been used yet but we have had up to 15 swifts

screaming around the school. We have had blue tits hatch several broods around the site
making use of the rapidly growing hedges we have planted to find caterpillars to feed their

young.
As a school we have celebrated World Environment Day, World Ocean Day for Schools and

we have taken part in the Great Big Green Week where we looked at reducing our plastic
use and increasing our recycling. We are also looking at ways to reduce our energy and

water consumption. This is something we are going to work on more in the next school year.
During this term we have started a collaboration with a local charity Natural Habitat and have

begun to take part in the second year of their “Weaving Farms, Land, People and Planet
project. 8Weaving Farms, Land, People & amp; Planet9 project, was funded by DEFRA9s Farming

in Protected Landscapes programme, connecting farms, schools, and refugee organisations
to foster environmental learning. Through expert-led sessions, it celebrated sustainable land

practices and creates resources for communities to engage with nature. Pine class visited
Brick Kiln Farm in Westleton on Tuesday 17 th June. Here they took part in activities such as

learning about ponds on farms, how they were formed by digging out clay for building
materials and what can affect the life in them such as pollution. Boys were able to make their
own animations in a woodland, whilst learning about the different trees and how increasing
numbers of deer are affecting them. Clay imprints were taken of the leaves that were found

and Joe discovered his inner potter and enjoyed working with clay. We also spent time
exploring the biodiversity around the farm especially the different plants. The boys learnt
how to make boats out of reeds, which they really enjoyed although not as much as Mia!!

Exploring the compost bins led to the discovery of grass snakes which had made their
homes in them and laid eggs there too. This really fascinated the boys. We are looking

forward to our next visit which will be Broad Oak Farm across the road, on 18 th September.

ECO NEWSECO NEWS

AIR AMUBULANCE VISITAIR AMUBULANCE VISIT
We had a volunteer from the Air Ambulance

come into school to teach the boys some
crucial skills. The children all had the

opportunity to learn CPR using the 8Annie
Dolls9. Once they had mastered the timing
and technique of doing CPR by hand, they

then learned how to use a defibrillator. They
all engaged incredibly well, despite how

tired their arms got!



Last month, the Bramfield House community came together in an inspiring display of
compassion, creativity, and teamwork to support the Awareness Foundation — a remarkable
organisation dedicated to building peace and providing education in regions affected by
conflict and displacement. The charity’s work, particularly with young people, helps foster
hope, resilience, and leadership in areas where it is needed most. Learn more at
awarefoundation.org.
Each tutor group took on the challenge of planning and delivering their own fundraising
event, and the results were nothing short of incredible. From bake sales and bird watch bingo
to raffles and original ideas, every group brought their unique energy and commitment to the
cause.
This initiative wasn’t just about raising funds — it was about growing empathy, encouraging
global awareness, and showing our students the power of working together toward something
meaningful. It gave them the opportunity to lead, collaborate, and make a positive impact
beyond the classroom.
We are proud to say that the school raised £1079 with every contribution reflecting the spirit
of unity and care that defines the Bramfield House school community.
A special mention must go to our Learning Mentor, Kirby Nolloth, whose personal
commitment and bravery led to an incredible £350 raised through her charity sky dive at
Beccles Airfield — an achievement that inspired students and staff alike.
This initiative truly reflected the heart of who we are as a school: a place where working
together makes anything possible. Thank you to everyone who took part and made this a
success to remember.

AWARENESS CHARITYAWARENESS CHARITY

FUNDRAISERFUNDRAISER



The boys and staff of Bramfield House acknowledged and celebrated the significance of
the eightieth anniversary of VE Day this term. VE Day started with a 1940s breakfast

(without the rationing!) and was accompanied by footage of VE Day on our big screen and
archive recording of speeches from the time, eyewitness accounts and music to put us,

<in the mood.= The morning continued with assemblies that outlined the courage and
sacrifice made by people of many nations and enabled us to reflect on the scale of loss

caused by this conflict. We were honoured to be joined by Derek Draper (Chairman of the
Halesworth British Royal Legion) and Glen Revell (Treasurer of the Halesworth British

Legion), who were both members of His Majesties Armed Forces, who joined classes and
answered questions throughout the morning, whilst our timetable reflected the

significance of the occasion and enabled our boys to learn more about VE Day and World
War II, both in the classroom and out. The national two minutes silence was impeccably

observed at 12:00pm and of particular poignance was the laying of a wreath at the
Bramfield St Andrews War Memorial by one of young army cadets, accompanied by his

classmates. The day was rounded off by a sumptuous lunch and visits to Flixton Air
Museum.

IBSTOCK HOUSEIBSTOCK HOUSE

VE DAYVE DAY

We are delighted to share that Ibstock House, previously our residential provision,
has undergone a full refurbishment and is now home to four brand-new classrooms.

This transformation marks a significant step in our continued commitment to
providing the best learning opportunities for our pupils.

These new classrooms will be where our youngest learners begin their journey at
Bramfield, and we couldn't be more excited to welcome them into such a warm,

engaging space. The team at Ibstock have worked incredibly hard to prepare for this
change, ensuring everything was ready in time to welcome our first group of pupils in

June.
With more new pupils set to join us in September, we are looking forward to the year

ahead and all the learning, growth, and memories that will take place in our newly
revitalised Ibstock House.



A group of boys proudly represented the school
at Saxmundham Tennis Club as part of the

Bright Ideas for Tennis initiative. Throughout the
12 weeks, they demonstrated excellent

sportsmanship, enthusiasm, and a genuine
interest in developing their tennis skills. Their

positive attitude and respectful behaviour were
a credit to the school, and they made the most
of the opportunity to learn from experienced
coaches while engaging with the wider tennis

community. Well done to all involved!

SPORTS EVENTSSPORTS EVENTS

The Primary boys' competitive football team
secured a hard-fought 5–3 victory against
Wetheringsett Manor in a thrilling match

that showcased their passion, enthusiasm,
and resilience. From the first whistle to the

last, the team played with intensity and
heart, demonstrating excellent teamwork

and sportsmanship. Their performance was
not only a testament to their dedication and
training but also a true credit to the school.

Congratulations to the team on a well-
deserved win!

A team of boys took part in an in-house
football match at RAW Soccer,

representing the school with great energy
and enthusiasm. The players showed

impressive teamwork, skill, and a strong
competitive spirit throughout the match. It

was a fantastic opportunity for them to
enjoy the game in a new setting, build
camaraderie, and continue developing

their football abilities.



BRAMFIELD TRIATHLONBRAMFIELD TRIATHLON

 This term we saw some of our boys take on the challenge of completing the very first
Bramfield House Triathlon, which consisted in them first taking to the pool, followed
by a bike around the site and then with what little energy they had left, a run around

the athletics track.

First to tackle the challenge was our Primary students, who completed 4 lengths of the
pool, followed by two laps around the front field and then 1 lap around the athletics

track. Henry and Max took the lead in the pool, completing their swim in under a
minute, but on dry land, we saw Teidyn and Bobby head the field and putting in a

strong finish.

Middle school saw a step up in the challenge with them having to take on 8 lengths of
the pool, 4 laps on the bike and 2 laps of the athletics track. In a highly competitive

race, Khyreese lead the pack after the swim, very closely followed by Tobias, who then
took full control of the race on the bike, opening up over a minute lead on the rest of
the field, ahead of  Harley, Daniel and Dante who battled hard for a top finish on the

bike and run.



Santa PodSanta Pod

OULTON WATEROULTON WATER

7 classes had an amazing experience at Oulton Broad taking
part in  water sports. The boys displayed amazing team work,

perseverance, and most importantly laughed and had fun!

On Saturday 25th of May myself and my Bramfield house Santa pod
crew visited Santa pod raceway for the Main Event.

This year most of the boys had never been before so it made the day
even more exciting as it was going to be an experience for them to see

cars racing down the track at over 200 miles an hour.
It makes it all worth it when you get a comment after only being there for
10 minutes <Darren I absolutely love it here can I come again next year!=

A great trip had by all !



CAREERSCAREERS

Over the course of this term our Year 10 pupils took an important step towards planning their futures
by attending one-on-one career guidance meetings with our dedicated Careers Lead and Careers

Advisor. Each student had the opportunity to explore their interests, discuss potential career pathways
and receive tailored advice on subject choices and post-16 options. These sessions are designed to help

pupils begin thinking about their aspirations and understand the steps they can take to achieve them.
We’re proud to support our students as they start to shape their futures with confidence and clarity.

Pupils Win National Award in Siemens
Engineering Competition

We are incredibly proud to announce that two of
our students—one from Year 7 and one from Year
8—have been named winners in the prestigious
Siemens Engineering Competition, titled <If You
Were an Engineer, What Would You Do?= Their
innovative and thoughtful entries stood out

among thousands submitted from across the UK.
As part of their success, both pupils were invited

to attend a special award ceremony held at
Anglia Ruskin University. At the event, they had

the chance to view other impressive engineering
designs from students nationwide and

participate in a celebratory award show. Our
young engineers were officially congratulated on

stage and received certificates, trophies and
badges to mark their outstanding achievements.

This is a fantastic accomplishment, and we
commend both students for their creativity, hard

work, and passion for engineering. We look
forward to seeing how their bright ideas continue

to develop in the future!



As Chair of the local Parish Council, I have now visited the school on two separate
occasions, once during the day and once after school hours. As a retired teacher I
have been keen to see how the complex needs of the students are dealt with. On

both occasions I have been seriously impressed by what I have seen. The physical
environment of Bramfield House could not be better for the boys who attend this

school; the spacious setting in a tranquil rural setting is ideal. Space is set aside
for sporting activities such as swimming, indoor activities and field sports whilst

the physical environment is cared for through horticultural and agricultural
activities. The classrooms are spacious but homely and the contented students

seem to thrive in this caring situation. The staff are dedicated to students'
education and well-being, as reflected in the students' positive feedback during

my visits. The school has shown itself to be keen to involve itself in the wider
community and I look forward with the rest of the Parish Council and the village of

Bramfield to do so.
Debbie Hughes - Chair of the Bramfield and Thorington Parish Council

This academic term we have introduced Thrive across the whole
school. The thrive approach is a evidence based structured

approach to help children develop the social and emotional skills
needed to thrive in all areas of life. Thrive helps adults understand

that behaviour, both positive and challenging, is often a way
children communicate their needs and feelings.

Thrive emphasizes the importance of positive relationships in a
child's development. For all adults, this means understanding how

your interactions with the child can foster their emotional well-
being.

We have profiled all the boys at Bramfield and used this
information to plan strategies and activities that will support the

boys to make informed social and emotional decisions. These
strategies enable the boys to feel good about themselves and

know that they matter.
Thrive sessions increase their sense of security and trust, increase
their emotional well-being, improve their capacity to be creative

and curious and increase their self-esteem and confidence to
learn. The boys have begun to learn to recognise and regulate their

feelings and to think before behaving in a certain way.
For a third of our classes the boys have improved their social and
emotional skills by 4 years in just 3 months which has had a huge

positive impact in their daily lives at school.
Next academic year we have an ambassador member of staff in

each class who will ensure that the thrive approach continues to
be embedded across the school.

THRIVETHRIVE

PARISH COUNCIL VISITPARISH COUNCIL VISIT



THE MASKED SINGERTHE MASKED SINGER

For the third year running, our staff have bravely put on outrageous masks and belted out tunes
in our now-legendary Masked Singer competition. This year’s line-up was a sight (and sound) to
behold: Shrek & Fiona dazzled with their ogre-ific duet, Boyce stole hearts as the undeniable fan
favourite, The Queen hit notes fit for royalty, and Donkey & Gingerbread Man brought the laughs

(and some questionable dance moves). Some performances were impressively good, others
hilariously… unique. But the final decision lies in the hands of our pupils—who will they choose to

win Bramfield’s Masked Singer?

FOOD AND FARMING DAYFOOD AND FARMING DAY
On Wednesday 18th June we visited Hollow Trees Farm for the Food and Farming Day organised by the Suffolk

Agricultural Association. The day is set up to highlight the large range of careers available in the farming and food
industries and we were part of 500 students there on the day. Linda our guide met us and led us on our tour

around various stations manned by representatives of different companies and careers. Our first station was a
company that deals with irrigation and water use. Water use is becoming increasingly important as use is beginning

to catch up with the amount of fresh water there is. Here they were using satellite systems which only applied
water where it was needed. We then went to learn about sheep and watched shepherdess Tilly shear a sheep in
about a minute which meant the boys teased me as I took considerably longer to shear Shaun! We moved on to
meet a chef who was making amazing recipes with fresh ingredients from the garden including what to do with a

surplus of veg. We got to taste the recipes which were delicious including rose jam. Next, we visited an agronomist
who is like a doctor for crops looking at ways to make crops grow better and bigger and to treat them if they

because ill. We then stopped for a delicious lunch of sausage roll made on the farm using meat from the pigs, local
crisps, brownie and fresh strawberries. After lunch we went and saw the machinery which pleased Tobias! We

learnt about the different jobs from selling the machinery, fixing the machinery and selling the parts. The price of
the combine was a bit eyewatering at around £500,000 -£750,000. The importance of soil was next on the agenda
as crops for humans and animals won’t grow without good soil. All in all an enjoyable day learning about careers

they could aim for in the future. The organisers praised the boys for their engagement during the day



Lower school sports day was a fantastic success once again, with boys taking part in all
different races.

A massive thank you to all the parents/carers that came to watch and also the ones that
took part in the races too! Overall a fantastic morning had by all!

LOWER SCHOOL SPORTS DAYLOWER SCHOOL SPORTS DAY



UPPER SCHOOL SPORTS DAYUPPER SCHOOL SPORTS DAY



ACTIVITIES WEEKACTIVITIES WEEK



FAREWELL TO OUR YEAR 11sFAREWELL TO OUR YEAR 11s
As we come to the end of another academic year at Bramfield House School, it’s time to bid farewell to our
Ivy group, our Year 11s who have now completed their time with us. It’s been a busy and memorable year,

filled with hard work, adventure, and growth.

Back in January, we kicked off the year with a fantastic residential trip to Hilltop Outdoor Adventure in
North Norfolk. It was a chance for the group to come together for some team building and reflection before

heading into their final months of preparation. The boys stepped up with maturity and enthusiasm, traits
that would carry them through the rest of the year.

We were also lucky enough to take four Ivy pupils on the annual school ski trip, an unforgettable experience
that gave them a well-deserved break and a chance to try something new.

To celebrate the end of their time at Bramfield, we rounded off the year with a go-karting trip to Ellough Park
Raceway in Beccles. It was a fitting end, full of adrenaline, laughter, and a great sense of camaraderie.

I want to take a moment to personally acknowledge how hard the boys have worked this year, especially in
the run-up to and during their exams. Their application, attitude, and resilience have been outstanding.

Whether it was GCSEs or Functional Skills assessments, they truly gave it their all.

So, to Dylan, Jack, Jayden, Liam, Lucas, Miles, Ryan, Taylor, Will, and Morgan, thank you for your efforts, your
humour, and your determination. I wish each of you the very best for the future. I sincerely hope your

results in August reflect the hard work you put in. Most importantly, I hope you each go on to find success
and happiness in whatever path you choose next.

Well done Ivy, you’ve done yourselves proud.




